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Thank you for the opportunity to testify on behalf of this resolution and special thanks to Senator Lee 
for introducing this resolution. 

The Thielen and Rodgers ‘ohanas have been thinking for over a year on how to help celebrate the 50th 
year of the Lanikai Bikeway. When the bikeway first opened in 1972, the Lanikai Association threw a 
week-long schedule of festivities to celebrate (see the attached flyer) and this honor is a pleasant 
surprise to add to the celebration of the anniversary. 

When our family first moved to Lanikai in 1968, Mokulua and ‘A’alapapa Drives were both two-way 
streets – it’s hard even for us older kids to remember what that was like, but we do remember the space 
being very constricted and we often rode our bikes on the grassy, sandy edge of the road always looking 
over our shoulders for cars. 

Then in 1971, a near-collision affecting our friend Linda Bell led to a new focus on safety and involved 
some truly out-of-the-box thinking for that time. The creation of the bikeway was a boon not just for the 
community – kids could then ride their bikes more safely to school – but also to the wider Kailua 
community – many, many people each day use the bikeway to run, ride, skate, walk their dogs, or just 
walk safely to the beach.  Our dad and the rest of the group continued working to extend the bikeway 
into Kailua town and this effort was finally rewarded with a ceremony in 1998 opening that section of 
the bikeway extending to Kailua. That extension vastly increased the safety and accessibility of the 
bikeway (especially with the new bridge over the Ka’elepulu Stream!) 

It is truly a delight to see the stream of people enjoying the bikeway from our front door. However, on a 
more personal note, we cannot tell you how much joy it brought to our mom Barbara, who passed away 
in December, this past pandemic year in Lanikai – she delighted in greeting the many neighborhood 
dogs as they passed by with their owners. 

Thank you so much for recognizing the achievements of our dad Ted Rodgers, our friend Cynthia 
Thielen, and the many other community members including current users Mollie Foti and Hoppy Smith, 
who worked so hard to bring this to project to fruition. 

Mahalo nui loa from the Rodgers Kids (Lynne, Sharon, Christie and Steve) 
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